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Committee of the Whole 

Public Safety Committee 
Wednesday, June 22, 2022 

7:00 a.m. 

Village Conference Room 
 

Attendance  
Committee Members:  

Timothy Nugent, Mayor X 

Timothy Boyce, Trustee X 

Todd Crockett, Trustee  (7:02 am) X 

Diane Dole, Trustee   X 

Joel Gesky, Trustee X 

Sam Martin, Trustee X 

Wendell Phillips, Trustee X 

Other attendees:  

Chris LaRocque, Village Administrator X 

Jim Hanley, Supt of Public Works  X 

Al Swinford, Chief of Police X 

Ryan Marion, Building Official  X 

Sarah Marion, Marketing Director   

Sheila Martin, Treasurer  X 

Darla Hurley, Deputy Village Clerk X 

 

Trustee Dole called the meeting to order at 7:34 a.m. 
 

A motion was made by Mayor Nugent, seconded by Trustee Boyce, to approve the minutes of the May 11, 2022 as 

presented; motion carried by voice vote. All ayes, no nays. 
 

No Public Participation  
 

Items for Discussion: 

 

• Significant Case Update –  

o There were six car burglaries reported last week.  The offenders were driving a stolen vehicle out of 

Manhattan.  The crew also hit the Village of Bourbonnais.  All cars were unlocked. 

o Reported incidents at the Jumping pillows has slowed down.  There were very few reports over the 

last few weeks.     

 

• Monthly Stats – Chief Swinford presented the monthly stats for May 2022. (see attached). 

 

• Personnel Update – Officer Ritter submitted his resignation effective 6/28/22.  The process for the 

replacement has been started.  The academy has extended the length of the training to 16 weeks.  The hiring 

list expires in December. 

 

• PD Facility Update – The bank has started the process of moving out.  Staff has met with Carlile Architects 

about the remodel.  The first draft of the remodel is expected in the next week or so.  The award of the bid 

for the project is hoped to be approved at the September 19th board meeting with a start date of October 1st.   

 

Mayor Nugent would like to start discussions on what the village will do with the current facility after the 

Police Department moves to the new location.   
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• Damage/Vandalism Recap -  Mr. LaRocque stated that two of the damage claims by vehicles have been 

paid by their respective insurance companies.  The other damage claim to a tree was being paid by 

installments by the offender.  He was killed in an auto accident.  He had paid approximately half of the bill.     

There have been no other items added to the list.  Chief Swinford stated that there was some graffiti at the 

River Valley Bus Station; their personnel cleaned it up quickly.  River Valley Metro Police are investigating 

the incident.   

 

A motion by Mayor Nugent and seconded by Trustee Dole to adjourn the meeting at 7:41 a.m. Voice vote – all ayes. 
 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Darla Hurley, Deputy Village Clerk 


